

9th October 2020

Dear Parent/Carer

Firstly, we would all like to say a huge thank you for your kind donations for Harvest. These were delivered to and gratefully received, by the Sleaford Food Larder on Monday. We all celebrated together with a TEAMS collective worship in which the children beautifully performed in.

Thank you for your understanding with parents' evenings being cancelled this week. This was due to the Wisepay website having serious issues following a cyberattack which caused an outage. On our website newsletter page is a letter from Wisepay which recommends checking your account, resetting your account password, and examining for any untoward activity. If you have any further questions, please contact the school.

Parents evening consultations will continue next week with the bookings made on Wisepay. This will be a phone call to your 1st contact on Wisepay for a maximum time of 10 minutes. For those who missed their appointments this week, we will roll those on to Tuesday 20th (from the 6th) and Wednesday 21st (from the 7th) with the exact same times that were originally booked for this week. If this is now inconvenient, please contact the school office for an alternative appointment on the 13th and 14th where there is still some availability.

We continue to roll out the use of TEAMs in specific year groups with children having some teaching in school and some classes having homework set on it. Linked to this we are creating a home school remote learning agreement which we will send details to you imminently. It is important that you read through how the school would function under any closure due to a positive case or lockdown and how we would work together to continue our children's learning.

Finally, as we continue through the term, the children continue to be fantastic in both their attitudes to learning and coping with these difficult times. They have settled in well to the new normal and are so positive about school life.

Yours sincerely

Mr D W Hodgson







